
  

 

Saturday:       5:00pm  
Sunday:       8:30am    

 Holy Communion is 
celebrated weekly on 
Saturday & Sunday 

 
 

Summer Sunday School  
9:30am-Sundays  6/15-7/27 

 

Sat. Adult Bible Study     4:00pm 
Sun. Adult Bible Study   9:45am 

  

WORSHIP SERVICES July 2025 - Newsletter 

255 E. Third Street, P.O. Box 414   Herscher, IL 60941  

Phone:  815-426-2262      

Web site:  trinitylutheranherscher.org   Email:  trinityher1@comcast.net 

Visit us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/trinityherscher 

A Prayer for the Church 
 

Lord Jesus, You are the head 
of the Body of believers, the 
church.  Just as our human 
body has many parts with 
unique and important 
functions, yet still is one 
body, so does Your church 
have many members with 
distinct purposes, yet we still 
form one Body.  Bless Your 
church so that we can be 
Your hands, feet, ears, eyes, 
heart, and lungs.  Help each 
of us to be content with our 
unique gifts and purpose and 
use them in the best way to 
serve You in Your kingdom 
on earth.    
       Amen. 

 
 
 

Concordia Publishing House 
Portals of Prayer 

July-Sep., 2025 
Page 114 

 
 

  Trinity Lutheran Church  
           Proclaiming, Teaching and Living the Gospel of Christ! 

Blood Drive 
 

A Blood Drive will be held in the Parish Hall 
Thursday, July 10th from 12:00-6:00pm.  Please 
contact Deb Chmielowiec at 815-954-1363 to 
schedule an appointment or with any questions. 

 

Voters’ Meeting 
 

Our Quarterly Voters’ Meeting will be held 
Sunday, July 20th at 11:00am.  Lunch will 
be served at 10:45am.  Nominations for 
January 2026-December 2028 officers will 
be open at this meeting.   

 

Confirmation Class Forming 
 
 

Confirmation Classes will begin again this fall after Labor Day. 
Remember that Pastor Brown does not put a specific year or age on 
Confirmation. Rather, if you think your child is mature enough to 
take their place with the adults of the congregation, then they are 
welcome to join the Confirmation Class. Also, parents are welcome 
to sit in (Pastor Brown tries to get at least one adult to sit in).  
   

Class day/time to be decided.  It will be one of the following:  
Sundays immediately after Sunday School; Sundays at 1:00pm; 
Wednesdays after school.  This is why it's important to get your 
kids' names into Pastor Brown soon, so scheduling may be set up.  
 

Happy Birthday Evelyn! 
 

Evelyn Bauer turned (turns) 103 
on June 30th, 2025. 
Per Evelyn’s request, she kindly 
invites anyone that would like 
to stop by The Villas at Herscher 
for a visit with her anytime in the 
next few months to help her 
celebrate her 103rd  birthday.  Visits are preferred, but cards are 
welcomed:  
100 Harvest View Lane Apt. 145, Herscher, IL 60941 
Any questions call Debbie Chmielowiec  at (815) 954-1363.  
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The First Commandment – Understanding Satan's Attacks  

   
Perhaps the very first lesson you had in Confirmation Class, or at least the first thing you were 
supposed to memorize was the First Commandment and it's meaning: You shall have no other 
gods (Thou shalt have no other gods before Me). What does this 
mean? We should fear, love, and trust in God above all things. I 
hope you have this committed to memory, and frankly I hope you 
use this every day, because there is no better or more simple tool 
for understanding how you get tempted, how Satan attacks you.  
       
Consider you belong to God. God has redeemed you, Jesus has 
won you salvation upon the Cross, the Holy Spirit dwells within 
you. You belong to God. The goal of every sin, every temptation is 
to try to separate you, to scare or lure you away from God. Hence 
the first commandment – get all that junk that tries to get between you and God outta here! In 
the explanation to the First Commandment, Luther explains very simply the ways in which 
temptation tries to shift us away from God – via misplaced fears, loves, and trusts.  
      
Consider fear. Being afraid will make us do silly, stupid things. Satan will use fear to try to 
drive you away from God. Satan will try to make something seem bigger, more powerful than 
God so that you listen to that thing rather than God. So day by day, when you feel fear and 
worry rise within you consider whether this thing you fear (which may be very real and very 
powerful) is more powerful than God Almighty who loves you and who has redeemed you. 
(Hint: it's not. Don't let Satan drive you into folly.)  
     
Consider love. God gives us many great blessings, but Satan will try to twist how we view 
those blessings. Satan will tempt you to treat the various blessings as though they are more 
important than the God who gave you those blessings. In other words, Satan will try to get you 
to love other things more than God. So, consider the good things you have. Are you using 
them (loving them) according to how God wants you to? Are you prioritizing them above God 
– don't do that. It twists a gift from a blessing into a idol.  
     
Consider trust. Our trust is to be in God above all things. Our hope is in the Name of the Lord 
Who made heaven and earth. Satan will try to shift you to where you trust in things or yourself 
(your own thoughts, your own wisdom) rather than God and His Word. Be wary of this.  
   
With the idea that we are to fear, love, and trust in God above all things, you have a simple 
and full pattern to examine every action or decision you make, to understand how you 
approach every relationship you have. The rest of the 10 Commandments are really just 
fleshing out this idea, showing ways in which Satan will use misguided fears and loves to 
tempt you. Avoid those temptations, and when you see also the ways in which you've foolishly 
blundered into temptation, remember that Christ Jesus is your Redeemer and forgives you 
those sins.   

 
Pastor Brown 
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Christian Education Schedule 
 

Summer Sunday School is held Sundays at 
9:30am through July 27th. Meet in the classroom 
after Sunday worship. 
 

High School Bible Study will break for the 
summer.  Study resumes in September. 
 

Sunday Adult Bible Study is held Sundays at 
approximately 9:30am after Sunday worship.  We 
are studying the book of Revelation.    
 

Saturday Adult Bible Study is held Saturdays at 
4:00pm before the worship service. We are 
studying Luther on the 23rd Psalm. 
 

Facebook Live devotions are held online most 
weeks, Monday through Thursday at 8:00am.  

   

Be in the Word!   

It’s a great place to be! 

All are welcome. 

**********************************************  

Summer Sunday School &  

Bible Studies 
 

Summer Sunday School will be held Sundays, 
through July 27th at 9:30am 
following the Sunday worship 
service.  The children will meet in 
the classroom as one group during 
the summer months. 
 

Adult Bible Studies will continue throughout the 
summer as regularly scheduled.  There will be no 
Adult Bible Study Saturday, July 5th. 
 

**************************************** 
 

Portals of Prayer Devotional 
 

There are copies of the July-September Portals of 
Prayer Devotionals on the table in the Parish Hall.  
Large-print, digest and pocket sizes are available. 
 

VBS at Emmanuel, Dwight 
 

VBS will be held July 28-August 1, 9:00-11:30am 
at Emmanuel.  Our curriculum will be "Restored In 
Christ"  - focusing on Baptism - from Higher 
Things.   Students from Pre-K through 6th grade 
are welcome to join them!   
  

 

 

Weekly Bulletin Deadline 
 

Items for the weekly bulletin are due in the church 
office each Wednesday by noon.  Thank you! 

 

Monthly Newsletter Deadline 
  

Articles, announcements and 
information for the August newsletter 
are due Tuesday, July 22nd by 
9:00am. Thank you! 
 
 

Pastoral Care &  

Regular Church Office Hours 

 

Pastor Brown will be in the office on Mondays & 
Wednesdays 8:00-11:00am-ish.  He will be happy to 
meet with you at other times as well, just call, text or 
email. 
 

Pastor’s Email:  pastorbrown.trinity@comcast.net 

Pastor’s Cell phone (call or text):  815-953-9995 

Pastor’s Office phone:                   815-426-2262 x102 
 

 

Diane Hart will continue to be in the office as often as 
needed.   Phone messages and email are checked 
multiple times daily. 
 

Diane’s Email:  trinityher1@comcast.net 
Diane’s Office phone:                    815-426-2262 x101 
Diane’s Cell phone (call or text):  708-307-2710 
 
******************************************** 

Missionaries 

 

Please continue to pray for our 
missionaries Rev. Shauen & 
Krista Trump and their family 
as they continue to share God’s 
love and spread His Word.   
The most recent postcard dated 
June 3rd from them is posted in 
the Parish Hall along with a 
current picture of their family. 
There are also copies of the 
June 5th Field Notes from Pastor Trump on the table 
in the Parish Hall. 

 

Villas at Herscher Services 
 

Worship services are planned 
for Villas at Herscher 
Mondays, July 14th & 28th at 
2:00pm.  Watch the bulletins 
for updates. 
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Kantor’s Korner 

 
The following is a “get 
to know me” bio from 
our new Kantor. 
 
"Caleb Dehning attended 
the DePauw University 
School of Music in 2014, 
and transferred to 
Concordia University - 
Chicago to finish his 
degree in 2018. While at 
DePauw, he performed with the University 
Band as a tuba player, and used hymns from 
TLH, LW, and LSB to assist his music 
theory and counterpoint lessons. With 
Concordia’s Wind Symphony, he held the 
Principal Tubist position for 3 years, and 
served Head of Band Staff for 2 of those 
years, touring with the ensemble around the 
U.S., Canada, and South Africa.   
His self-study emphasis was in Film and 
Church Music, writing and playing hymn 
settings for Chapel worship services, and 
performing in hymn festivals at churches 
around Chicago, IL, St. Louis, MO, 
Indianapolis, IN, Denver, CO, and Tucson, 
AZ. He also hosted a weekly radio show on 
88.5 WCGR called “Settling the Score”, 
where he analyzed and critiqued film 
music.  
His primary instrument is Tuba and his 
secondary is Voice. Organ and Piano were 
never in his arsenal, but he continues to 
work through liturgy, 4-part hymn-playing, 
and organ method books daily to achieve 
the level of keyboard performance 
proficiency required of a Lutheran kantor. 
His favorite hymn is “What Is This 
Bread?” (LSB 629)." 
 
 

Summer Special Music 
 

Anyone interested in singing/playing 
special music through the summer can send 
an email to Caleb Dehning at 
tlchmusic1909@gmail.com. Please include 
your name, voice type or instrument, and 
any names of songs/pieces you may have in 
mind! 
 
Caleb Dehning 

“Faith and Family” Night  

at the Normal Cornbelters 

 
On Friday, July 18th, catch the newly re-formed “Trini-Teens” 
Youth Group at the ballpark for the Normal Cornbelters “Faith 
and Family” Night at the “Corn Crib” Stadium in Normal! We 
have reserved a VIP Suite for the game, and families of all 
youth group members are invited to attend as well! We will 
have food, friends, and a great evening of baseball! The game 
starts at 5pm, and transportation details will be announced 
shortly.  
 

Haven’t joined the “Trini-Teens” yet? 
There’s always room for more 
members! All confirmed members 
under the age of 20 are welcome to 
join the group. We have some 
awesome upcoming events planned 
this summer. To reserve your spot at 
the game, to get more information OR 
any questions you may have, please 
see Caleb Dehning! 

 
************************************************** 

Christ Lutheran High School-Buckley, IL 
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Little Lambs Preschool 

 

It is time for another edition of Preschool FAQs!  This time the subject will be Ginger, our 
class pet. 
 

What kind of lizard is Ginger, and how old is she? 
Ginger is a bearded dragon.  Bearded dragons are native to Australia (though Ginger is 
captive-bred) and need a desert-like climate: warm temperatures, low humidity.  That’s why 
she needs heat lamps.  Those lamps also provide her with the UV light she needs to 
correctly process the nutrients in her food for healthy bones.  As for age, we can’t be totally 

certain.  She was adopted from Copper’s Friends bearded dragon rescue, and they thought she was about two 
when we got her in October 2024.  Two is considered adult age for bearded dragons. 
 

She’s redder than Pumpkin.  Is she a different kind of bearded dragon?  Will she get bigger? 
No, she’s the same kind of bearded dragon.  There are eight different species of bearded dragon, and based on 
my research, I’d say Ginger is a central bearded dragon (Pogona vitticeps), which is the most common pet 
bearded dragon species.  Their color is variable, allowing them to blend in with the dirt where they live, and 
the pet trade has probably bred them to show more vibrant colors (you will read of different color “morphs”).  
Ginger probably won’t get much bigger since she’s an adult. 
 

What does Ginger eat? 
Ginger’s diet is comprised partly of greens and partly of insects; adults need more greens than insects.  Her 
favorite greens so far are turnip, curly mustard, and cilantro.  Her food must be low in oxalic acid, because 
oxalic acid binds with calcium to create a different compound.  Too many greens high in oxalic acid would 
mean her body wouldn’t get the calcium it needs for healthy bone growth.  Sorry, Ginger, no kale for you.  As 
for insects, my favorite feeder insects are dubia roaches.  They are lower in chitin (the hard stuff that makes 
up the exoskeleton) and more nutrient-dense than many other feeders.  They are also pretty cost-effective.  
However, if needed, she could also eat crickets, superworms, or different caterpillars like hornworms or 
silkworms.  Whatever she eats gets a special diet high in calcium, and I have vitamin powders I can dust them 
with just before she eats them, too. 
 

Where will Ginger go on breaks? 
For short breaks, she will stay at the school.  For summer break, I am probably going to bring her back to my 
house (unless I am not going to be home for a while).  It makes caring for her a bit easier.  Regardless of 
where she is, she needs time out of her enclosure to run around.  The classroom is her “territory,” and she is 
quickly establishing the hallway beyond as hers as well.  She loves to explore those areas! 
 

Doesn’t she get lonely living alone?  She should have a friend! 
Bearded dragons are not social animals- that is, they don’t live in groups.  Males and females will briefly 
mingle for mating purposes, but that’s it.  Bearded dragons lay eggs and bury them, leaving them to hatch on 
their own.  If I tried to get Ginger a friend, she would almost certainly attack the other lizard.  She has at least 
attacked her own reflection and made it known that the classroom is HERS, so that mirror lizard can just back 
off!  She’s not even all that keen on people yet.  She does enjoy some gentle petting, though, and we give her 
food, so she guesses humans are okay.  They are certainly interesting.  She enjoys watching people during the 
school day.  But another lizard would be a very bad idea. 
 

– Mrs. Brown  

Raise Right Gift Card Program 
 

Trinity’s Gift Card Program through Raise Right—This program is available year-round.   
 

All orders will be placed on Mondays, allowing for delivery usually by Thursday of the same week (online 
orders will be submitted with the paper orders). New customers please contact Diane Hart in the office for the 
enrollment code or with any questions.  Go to raiseright.com for more information or ask for a printed list of 
vendors if you prefer. 
 

 

Thank you for supporting Little Lambs simply by shopping!  
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Martha Circle &  

Trinity Sewing/Quilting Group 
  

Martha Circle will not meet during the month of July. 
 

The Trinity Sewing Group will meet Tuesdays, July 
1st and July15th from 12:30-4:30pm. Come for all of 
the time or for a couple hours. We appreciate our 
ladies spending the extra day each month with us. We 
have 125 quilts boxed and around 20 more almost 
complete. We really appreciate the dedication of our 
quilt workers showing up and working away in the 
humid hot weather we had on June 17th. We have 
purchased fabric at a discounted price and received a 
donation of fabric bolts from Hansen’s Window 
Covering. They have been a great supporter of our 
sewing going back to fabric for homemade school 
bags. 
 

During the month of August we will be hosting the 
ladies of Trinity, Tinley Park for a day of socializing 
and showing them our quilting process. We might get 
help trying. More details will follow when 
arrangements are made.  
 

Board of Education 
 

For the next Board of Education meeting date, please  
contact Laura Peters with any questions. 
 

Church Council 
 

The Church Council will meet Tuesday, July 8th at 
7:00pm in the Parish Hall.   

 

Hannah Circle  
 

 

 July Card Care:  Barbara Schwark 
 

 Herscher Council of Churches 
 
  

Herscher Christian Church will distribute food boxes 
from the Illinois Food Bank on Tuesday, July 8th 
beginning at 10:00am. 
  

Our quarterly business meeting will take place on 
Tuesday, July 22nd at 7:00pm at the Herscher 
Christian Church.  

 

LWML 

 
 

Zone 18 Board meeting Saturday, September 13th at 
Trinity, Herscher beginning at 9am. 

 
Zone 18 Fall Workshop at St. 
Paul Bourbonnais Saturday, 
October 4th at 8:30am. A light 

breakfast then a short meeting will be held before 
packing the Operation Christmas Child Shoe Boxes. 

 

Redeeming Life Outreach Ministries, 

Inc. (RLOM)-Illinois Expansion 
 

You are invited to attend a Baby Shower for RLOM 
Sunday, July 13th from 1:30-3:30pm at Risen 
Savior, Manteno.  Meet at Trinity at 12:45pm to 
carpool, Barbara Schwark has volunteered to drive.  
Some items needed are:  
Money; Diapers; Gently used 
maternity clothes; Gently 
used baby clothes (requested 
9 mo. size); Pillows; 
Personal items for moms; 
Shampoo; Lotions; 
Toothpaste; etc.  We have 
been asked to NOT wrap the gifts.  If you are 
interested in attending, please sign up on the sheet 
in the Parish Hall.   Thank you in advance for your 
support of RLOM!  
 

Look for the latest birth/baptism 
announcement from RLOM on 
the bulletin board kiosk in the 
Parish Hall!  

  

Contact Barbara Schwark, Trinity’s Advocate to 
RLOM for updates or with any questions. 

 

LWR School Bags 
 

Trinity will be filling school bags with supplies for 
LWR.  School bags have been purchased with 
Thrivent seed money.  We are asking the 
congregation to purchase supplies and drop in the 
tub at church.  
 

Any cash donations will be appreciated.  School 
sales should be happening within the next month.  
 

Copies of the list will be on the table at church in 
the Parish Hall. Please remember, rulers need 30-
centimeters and ink pens need to be black or blue, 
no gel pens. 
 

4  70 sheets notebooks wide or college ruled 
1  30-centimeter ruler/one side inches 
1  pencil sharpener 
1  pair blunt scissors 
5  ink pens (black or blue, no gel) 
5  pencils  (not sharpened) 
1  box of 16 or 24 crayons 
1  2-inch eraser 
 

Please contact Connie Tranos 815-735-9592 with 
any questions. 
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Member Birthdays 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

01 Carl Schaumburg 
02 Carolyn Greene, Megan Kersten 
03 Cory Evans 
04 Carol Jensen 
05 Brett Harrod, Wanda Janssen, 
 Shawn Zirkle 
06 Alyxandria Rink 
07 Violetta Donovan 
08 Chelsea Starasinich, Jade Warmbir 
09 Debbie Dodds, Brian Witheft 
10 Libby Gross, Madison Moritz 
11 Jacob Fortado 
12 Caleb Dehning, Austin Yeast 
13  Jerry Jackson, Abigale Johnston,  
 Dolores Warmbir 
14  Taylor Gaus, Noah Whitesell 
15  Jill Van Voorst 
16  Darian Berns, Leah Grace, Ann Hendrix,  
 Ryan Kruse 
17  Blaine Dodds 
18  Celia Brown, Cole Meredith, Duane Sharper 
19  Susanne Starasinich 
20  Anita Gordon, JoAnn Dickman 
23  Brian Berger, Kennedi Huston 
24  AJ Shepard 
26 Rachel Grace 
27 Norma Bell 
28  Matthew Jensen 
29  Jack Peters 

30  Kelsey Fansler, Emma Van Voorst 
31  Jolene Kwiatkowski 

 
Please notify Diane in the church office if there are 

any errors or omissions.  Thank you! 

 
 

A Birthday Prayer 
 
 

Author of life, thank You for creating me.  “In your 
book were written, every one of them, the days that 
were formed for me, when as yet there were none of 
them” (Psalm 139:16)  Thank You for loving and 
sustaining me this past year.  Please continue to guard 
and guide me in the year ahead and grow my faith in 
You.  Above all, thank You for the eternal life I look 
forward to through Your Son, Jesus Christ.   
In His name.          Amen. 

 

Trinity Lutheran Church 

May 31, 2025 

Financial Summary 
 

      General  
    Beg. Balance          $18,926.99 
 Receipts    18,907.49   
 Expense    34,428.07 

 Ending Balance  $  3,406.41  

  

      Mission Fund  
 Beg. Balance  $  6,539.00
 Receipts      1,650.00     
 Expense             0.00                 
 Ending Balance $  8,189.00 

 
 

      Little Lambs Preschool  
 Beg. Balance             $11,742.92
 Receipts      2,730.00      
 Expense                4,961.53 
 Ending Balance $  9,511.39   
 
 

Complete financial reports are 
reported at Quarterly Voters’ 
Meetings held usually on the 
third Sundays of January, 
April, July and October. 
 

Please contact Diane in the 
church office if you need to 
pick up your offering 
envelopes, have them issued, or wish to be removed 
from the offering envelope list.   
 
 
 

******************************************************** 
 

Parish Hall Rental/ 

Property Check-Out List 
 

The Parish Hall may be rented to Trinity members 
for various functions.  Please contact Diane in the 
office to schedule, remit rental fee, and obtain a 
copy of the guidelines. Reminder, the kitchen, 
tables and chairs should be left clean and floors 
swept.  Restrooms should be checked for tidiness. 
 
Also, any property borrowed (old tables, kitchen 
items, etc.) need to be signed out on the check-out 
sheet in the church office.  Please note, per the 
Church Council, the white tables and chairs may not 
leave the church property.  Also, all items used are 
to be returned clean and stored appropriately.   
 
Thank you! 
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LCMS Stewardship Ministry – lcms.org/stewardship 
Newsletter Article  - July 2025 
 

Faithfulness: The Stewardship Standard 

“Moreover, it is required of stewards that they be found faithful” (1 Cor. 4:2). 

What is the standard to which a steward is held? Ask the average person, and they might 
talk about percentages, tithes, and commitments. Too often, the default mode of 
measuring stewards is by how much and how frequently they give. This is not helpful. Measuring activity 
without any connection to baptismal identity is a recipe for disaster. It can either breed a sense of superiority 
and self-righteousness or create a culture of scarcity and despair. Neither outcome is godly or helpful. 

This is not to say that stewardship should be regarded as "no big deal." St. Paul, within his discussion of the 
ministry to which he has been called, sets the standard of accountability for the steward: faithfulness. This 
removes any sense of superiority or self-righteousness and dispels scarcity and despair. When a steward 
manages what the Lord has entrusted to them — resources and all aspects of life — for God's purposes, the 
focus is not on how much or how frequently they give. 

This standard reflects the stewardship portrayed in the Gospels where Jesus entrusts varying amounts, each 
according to ability. The commended stewards were recognized for their faithfulness in their vocation, not 
the amounts they managed. Conversely, the condemned stewards were not castigated for their lack of 
performance but for their lack of faithfulness. 

What does this mean for the steward in the pew? The Lord has entrusted you with various things. Luther 
captures them in his explanation of the First Article of the Apostles’ Creed and the Fourth Petition of the 
Lord's Prayer. The familiar couplets of food and drink, house and home, spouse and children, land, animals 
and all possessions are the Lord’s, and He has entrusted them to you for His purpose. This trust brings an 
active realization of thanksgiving. 

This active thanksgiving is our stewardship. It can be distilled into two questions that the steward regularly 
needs to answer: 

1. How has God blessed me? 

2. How is He calling me to respond? 

The first question is quite simple to answer: if the Lord has entrusted something to you, it is a blessing. This 
blessing is for God's glory and the benefit of your neighbor. The second question is more challenging to 
measure; it is not about percentages and charts. Instead, it is about a life of 

thanksgiving that flows from the mercies of God revealed in Jesus Christ. This thanksgiving starts at and 
flows from the cross and the empty tomb. Our stewardship of the Gospel drives our stewardship of 
everything else. 

The standard, then, is faithfulness. Faithfulness flows from eyes focused on Jesus, the author and perfecter of 
our faith. It does not come from our efforts but through the working of the Holy Spirit in our lives, through 
Word and Sacrament. It begins at the altar in the Divine Service but extends into the world — from hearth 
and home to workplace and classroom, from commerce to leisure. The mercy of God, freely given in Jesus, 
leads us to demonstrate a faithfulness that reveals to others the same mercy we have received in Jesus. 

This faithfulness cannot be measured empirically. It is simply allowing the Holy Spirit to work in and 
through us for the glory of God and the benefit of our neighbor. Weekly. Daily. Faithfully. 
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 Serving  Our  Lord  This  Month — July 2025 
 

             Elder/Communion Assistant  

 

July 05* Kevin Kruse 
July 06* Al Janssen 
 
July 12* Joe Hart 
July 13* Don LaChappell 
 
July 19* Jerry Brutlag 
July 20* Mike Bruner 
 
July 26* Jeremy Thurston 
July 27* John Varvel 
 

*Denotes Holy Communion Served                                                     
   
       

 

Altar Flowers  

 
Weekend or date: 
 
July 05/06 Available 
  
July 12/13 Bryan & Kamber Johnston on the occasion of their 16th anniversary 
 
July 19/20 Brian & Lynne Noffke on the occasion of their 43rd anniversary 
 
July 26/27 Eric & Heather Meredith on the occasion of their 13th anniversary and 
  Cole’s 10th birthday     
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
Paula Kruse 

& 
Pam Peterson 

 

 

Usher Captains  Usher Team       
  

 

Gerald Kruse (Sat.)  Kevin Kruse    
 

Dan Shute (Sun.)  Don LaChappell; Jeff Stutz  
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    Trinity— July 2025 
    

   SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
  1 

Quilt Tying/
Sewing Group 
12:30-4:30pm 

2 
 

3 
 

4 
 

5 

Communion 
Worship 5:00pm 
 

6 

Communion 
Worship 8:30am 
Adult Bible Study 
9:30am 
 
 

 
 
 
 

7 
 

8 
Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
Council 7:00pm 
 
 

 
 

9 

Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
 

 
 
 

 

10 
Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
Blood Drive 
12:00-6:00pm 

11 

 

12 

Communion 
Adult Bible 
Study 4:00pm 
Worship  

13 

Communion 
Worship 8:30am 
Summer Sunday 
School 9:30am 
Adult Bible Study 
9:30am 
RLOM Baby 
Shower @ Risen 
Savior, Manteno 
1:30pm 

14 

Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
Villas at Herscher 
Service 2:00pm 
 
 
 
 
 

15 

Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
Quilt Tying/
Sewing Group 
12:30-4:30pm 
 
 
 
 

16 

Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
 
 

17 
Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
 
 

18 
Trini-Teens 
Youth Group 
Faith & 
Family Night 
at Corn Crib 
Stadium, 
Normal 
5pm game 

19 

Communion 
Adult Bible 
Study 4:00pm 
Worship 5:00pm 

20 

Communion 
Worship 8:30am 
Summer Sunday 
School 9:30am 
Adult Bible Study 
9:30am 
Lunch 10:45am 
Voters’ Meeting 
11:00am 
 
 
 

21 

Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
 
 

22 
 

Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
August 
Newsletter 
Deadline 
9:00am 
Herscher Council 
of Churches 
7:00pm @ 
Herscher 
Christian Church 

23 

Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
 
 

 
 
 

24 
Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
 
 

25 
 

26 

Communion 
Adult Bible 
Study 4:00pm 
Worship 5:00pm 
 
 
 

27 

Communion 
Worship 8:30am 
Summer Sunday 
School 9:30am 
Adult Bible Study 
9:30am 
 
 

28 

Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 
Villas at Herscher 
Service 2:00pm 
 
 

29 
Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 

30 
Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 

31 
Devotion on 
Facebook Live 
8:00am 

  

       

Deadlines for printing:  Bulletin announcement deadline-Wednesdays 12:00pm 
               August Newsletter deadline-Tuesday, July 22nd by 9:00am 

Pastor Vacation thru July 7 

Pastor Vacation 


